
CITY OF SHORELINE 
COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOODS MINUTES 

 
November January 8, 2020 Shoreline City Hall  
Potluck from 6 – 7 pm, meeting at 7 pm 
  
COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOODS REPRESENTATIVES PRESENT  
Briarcrest – Bill Dwyer, Lee Keim, Janelle Woolsey 
Echo Lake –Jeanne Monger, Marla Tullio 
Highland Terrace – Maria Ales, Cyndi Robinson 
Hillwood – Ann Erickson 
Meridian Park – Tom Karston 
North City – Dan Dale 
Richmond Beach –Tom Petersen 
Richmond Highlands – Pete Gerhard, Kathy Plant 
Ridgecrest – Patty Hale, Rebecca Hood, Cindy C.-Wilson 
 
CITY STAFF PRESENT:  Constance Perenyi, Neighborhoods Coordinator; Amanda Zollner, Recreation 
Supervisor; Angela Elliott, Recreation Specialist; Waldo Nambo-Ojeda, Recreation Specialist. 
 
I.  Call to Order  

Dan Dale called the meeting to order and reminded everyone that the focus of the meeting was the 

training.  Minutes from the November meeting will be reviewed in February.  There was a brief time for 

announcements before the training began: 

• Bill Dwyer and Pete Gerhard both spoke about volunteering for Shoreline’s new Community 

Court, which opened on January 7.  It was a very successful first day, and both encouraged CON 

members to explore volunteering. 

• Patty Hale announced that Ridgecrest had once again had a very successful food drive and that 

Hopelink was very grateful for the donations. 

 

II.  Training 

How can we make our neighborhood meetings more welcoming and our events more inclusive?  And 

how do we reach out to youth?     

Angela Elliott, Recreation Specialist and participants from the City’s YOLO (Youth Outreach Leadership 

and Opportunities) Program led a session on effective outreach to youth. 

 

Waldo Nambo-Ojeda, Recreation Specialist with Parks, talked about what he has learned from working 

with youth.  Most important, he noted, is for adults to be completely honest with young people they 

know and work with. 

 

Amanda Zollner introduced the principles of Supporting Youth Voice.  Through an interactive exercise, 
CON members experienced three different opportunities, and then shared their reactions, most 
choosing one that offered meaningful, engaging choices rather than the others, either lacking or having 
too many choices.  



 
At the end of the exercise, Amanda briefly covered an event evaluation and encouraged neighborhood 
associations to regularly evaluate their meetings and events to see how that can become more 
welcoming and inclusive.  The evaluation is included in Amanda’s presentation below.  The handout is 
also below. 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:02 pm 
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